Ambassador Kamala Shirin Lakhdhir
US Embassy Kuala Lumpur
376 Jalan Tun Razak
50400 Kuala Lumpur
Malaysia

Dear Ambassador,
I write to you with great concern about the case of Malaysian political cartoonist Zulkiflee Anwar “Zunar” Ulhaque, who faces nine charges under the Sedition Act after posting tweets condemning the jailing of opposition leader Anwar Ibrahim.

Zunar has also endured ongoing harassment, including intimidation, arrest and imprisonment, banning and confiscation of several of his cartoon books, raids of his office in Kuala Lumpur, as well as a travel ban.  Zunar's tweets and cartoons are nothing but a peaceful exercise of his right to freedom of expression.

As you are probably aware, The United Nations Special Rapporteur on cultural rights, Karima Bennoune, recently visited Malaysia.  Her preliminary report, released on September 21, 2017, calls for the repeal of the Sedition Act and other laws that lead to censorship and persecution of writers, journalists, publishers, and other media personnel.  Furthermore, the report calls for the charges against Zunar and the imposed travel ban to be dropped.

I respectfully ask that you, as US Ambassador to Malaysia, express to the Malaysian government the concern of the United States with respect to the violations of Zunar’s basic human rights to freedom of expression and movement.  Specifically, please strongly urge Malaysia to drop the charges against Zunar without delay and permit him to travel and carry out his work without harassment.  I also ask you to express the United States’ strong desire that Malaysia repeal or modify the Sedition Act and other such laws which restrict the right to freedom of expression.

Sincerely,

